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Latest news for week ending
Friday 24 July 2020

Dear <<First Name>> 

**Submissions for next week's bulletin

should be sent to mdy-bulletin@ymt.org.uk

by 5pm on Wed 29 July**

As the region's museums start the long process of 

reopening, and visitors begin to return, we have 

funding news as ACE reopen project grants. Look 

out for details of a funding special Elevenses on 

Thursday before it takes a short summer break. 

There is news about how to take advantage of 

government business support.  Book now, for 

reopening training, how to deliver inclusive and 

accessible customer service and how reopening 

effects collections care. The NMDC guidelines have 

been updated to cover the wearing of face masks 

in shops (see link in 'Previously' section at end). 

Finally, we have a new section from Dieter, 

'Collectors’ and Curators’ Curios'.

We are still keen to hear your views about our 

communications. If you have any ideas how we can 

improve and any changes you would like to see in 

Elevenses as we prepare to relaunch in September, 

please email lily.wilks@ymt.org.uk.

Please do keep telling us about your successes and 

problems - either directly by phone or email or 

shared at Elevenses. If you’re not sure who to 

email, send to mdyoffice@ymt.org.uk and we will 

try to help or redirect as appropriate. This will help 

us continue to advocate for you and, along with 

feedback on our work, to reshape our support in 
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these changing times. 

Please check our website regularly for further 

information and don’t forget to follow us on 

Twitter @MusDevYorks. Please also encourage 

others in your organisation to subscribe to 

this bulletin.

News and Notices

Reopening Support

MDY recognises that every museum will be making a decision on when to reopen 

based on their own individual situation, involving a multitude of different factors.  With 

that in mind, we have commissioned a suite of different training, and over the coming 

weeks will also highlight practical resources available. 

We are mindful that museums are at different stages in this process, and resources 

are aimed at both supporting museums to make an informed choice about reopening, 

and providing tips and advice to those who continue to evolve their new operations as 

staff, volunteers and visitors return to on site.

There are more details in the Reopening Resources section below.

Prosper North:
providing business support for cultural heritage 
organisations in the North of England

Application deadline: 3 August

Prosper North is a free business support programme funded by the National Lottery 

Heritage Fund, and delivered by Creative United in partnership with Key Fund, Bates 

Wells and Social Investment Business.

The programme aims to improve the capabilities of around 80 organisations in the 

North of England – from music venues to community art groups, and independent 

museums to literature festivals. The programme is designed to increase income and 

impact and provide support in becoming more resilient businesses.

Currently, they are in the final stages  of applications for the last edition of the 

programme - the deadline for applying is 3 August.

Find out more at: www.creativeunited.org.uk/services/prospernorth.
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Eat Out to Help Out Scheme

Does you museum have a café? You can take advantage of the Government’s Eat Out 

to Help Out scheme where your customers can get discounts off the food you serve in 

the month of August.

HMRC are running free webinars until 30 July. 

Click here to register now. 

Yorkshire Museums Shortlisted 
for Family Friendly Museum 
Award From Home

Earlier this year, we asked families and museums to 

share what they thought was the best online activity for 

families during lockdown.

We received over 400 nominations from all over the world for a huge range of 

activities, from films and quizzes to games and craft activities. Last week our expert 

panel whittled down the nominations to a shortlist of 26 museums.

Over the summer holidays, family judges will try out all the activities and their 

feedback will decide a winner and highly commended award for each category. The 

winners will be announced at an awards ceremony in October.

View the full shortlist at:

kidsinmuseums.org.uk/2020/07/shortlist-announced-for-the-family-

friendly-museum-award-from-home.

Register your interest:
Where’s Wally? Spooky Museum Search

Kids in Museums is once again partnering with Walker Books on a new October half 

term activity for families. They are inviting museums and heritage sites to register 

their interest in being part of the Where’s Wally? Spooky Museum Search.

The campaign will celebrate the launch of the new book, Where’s Wally? Spooky 

Spotlight Search, and encourage families to safely get out and about in museums over 

the October half term.

Organisations will be sent a free kit with everything you need to host your hunt for 

Wally. To register your interest in taking part, please fill in their online form (link 

below) and select ‘Museum Development newsletter' in the how did you hear about us 

section. Please note that places are limited and this does not guarantee your place.
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The deadline for registering your interest is 5.00pm on Friday 31 July 2020.

kidsinmuseums.org.uk/wheres-wally-spooky-museum-search-sign-up. 

Reopening Resources

MDY Recovery Funding Grant Scheme - Out Now

Thanks to the Art Fund and Arts Council England we are able to launch a new recovery 

grant scheme designed to reach parts that other funds cannot. 

MDY'S Recovery Grant Scheme has awards of £3K - 10K to support museums recover 

well from this crisis. We have at least £35,000 of grants to distribute and the 

application form will be open until 30 September with one assessment round after all 

bids are in. After this, the team will be wrapping cool towels around their heads and 

working out which museums will benefit most from this investment. 

We know that for many museums, reopening is the easy bit (even if it doesn't feel 

that way now). Recovering well is going to be a long haul and we want to help make it 

as successful as possible. We will open the application form by August but our 

guidance notes are available now at 

www.museumdevelopmentyorkshire.org.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2020/07/MDY-Recovery-Fund-2020-Grant-Guidance-

Issue.pdf.

As always, get in touch if you want to talk your ideas through.

Post-Lockdown: Reopening with Inclusive Practice

30 July, 10.00am – 11.30am

Delivered by Disability Collaborative Network and EMBED

In light of the pandemic and post lockdown recovery, having inclusive and accessible 

customer service that considers the needs of your diverse visitors will be vital in 

attracting your visitors back to the organisation. The session will look at: 

• supporting the changing needs of your diverse visitors

• visitors that are still shielding and require digital support

• common factors which will affect the visitor experience in museums such as 

signage, navigation, interpretation and customer service.

Please note that this session will have captioned text.  It is a shared session across 

the Arts Council North region and we anticipate it will book up quickly.  Book your 

place quickly to avoid disappointment!  One place only per organisation please.  A 

recording of the session will be available in August. 
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www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/post-lockdown-reopening-with-inclusive-practice-

tickets-112480829188.

Reopening the National Gallery

Friday 31 July, 9.00am
Live Webinar on Zoom

The National Gallery reopened on 8 July after a closure of 111 days. 

In this webinar we’ll share how we did it and why and the lessons we’ve learnt along 

the way. Plus, we’ll share up to the minute insight on the audiences returning first to 

the Gallery.

At the heart of the session will be a chance for extensive Q&A with the Gallery senior 

managers who have created our new visitor experience.

If you would like to attend, please RSVP to chris.michaels@ng-london.org.uk.

Reopening Support: Planning to Reopen
Collections Care Considerations

Wed 12 August, 3.00pm – 4.30pm
via MS Teams

This is one of a series of sessions that will support your skills and knowledge to apply 

COVID-secure guidelines to collections care as your museum re-opens or plans to re-

open.

The training is aimed at museum staff or volunteers with responsibility for public 

exhibition spaces and storage areas as part of collections management and care roles.

We will be basing this session on material developed by the experienced conservator 

Libby Finney, Regional Collection Care Facilitator of the Museum of London, to 

examine the broad practical issues involved. MDY staff with collections and Museum 

Accreditation will co-host the session. 

There will be an opportunity for a Q&A session at the end of the presentation. 

However, if you have questions which you would like to post in advance please send 

them by 10 August to dieter.hopkin@ymt.org.uk.

To attend this session please book on Eventbrite:

www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/re-opening-support-caring-for-collections-tickets-

113605252368.

NB. This session will not include general issues of social distancing, cleaning, visitor 
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experience, cafes, shops or toilets, as these were covered in the sessions on 15 July 

and 16 July.

Your Week Ahead

Share Your Lockdown Experience and Learn from 
Others at Elevenses with MDY 

Thur 30 July, 11.00am - with Gill Greaves, Museum 
Relationship Manager, Arts Council England

Join us for the last Elevenses before we pause for the summer! We will have a focus 

on funding – looking at two recently launched grant funds. Gill Greaves, from Arts 

Council England, will talk about the Arts Council National Lottery Project Grants and 

our own Alan Bentley will highlight the MDY Art Fund Recovery Funding Grant Scheme. 

 This is a great opportunity to find out more and pose your own questions!

Full details at: www.museumdevelopmentyorkshire.org.uk/event/elevenses-

thursday-30th-july.

Collections Trust Coffee Time

Wed 29 July, 11.00am -11.45am

Join our weekly online get-together to chat about a museum topic over your 

elevenses. The theme for this week is currently tbc. Please email 
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events@collectionstrust.org.uk.

collectionstrust.org.uk/events/nationwide-event-listings/collections-trust-

coffee-time-16. 

Your Lockdown Initiatives

Adapting to New Ways of Working

We would really like to hear how other museums are evolving during the current 

crisis, your projects will provide ideas and inspiration to everyone! 

Send your features to: lily.wilks@ymt.org.uk.

Major Art Prize Goes Virtual

While The Stanley & Audrey Burton Gallery is working on plans to safely re-open to 

everyone, you can still enjoy the freshest talent from Leeds’ budding art scene from 

home.

The annual FUAM Graduate Art Prize is going virtual! Now in its eighth year, the prize 

and exhibition, supported by the Friends of University Art & Music (FUAM), rewards 

the artistic excellence of students completing BA studies in Art and Design and Fine 

Art at the University of Leeds in 2020.

The 2020 finalists are:

• T'Shah Henry (BA Art and Design)

• Emma Lawrence (BA Art and Design)

• Sasha Napoli (BA Fine Art)

• Poppy Jones-Little (BA Fine Art)

The finalists were selected by an expert panel of judges following submissions from 

recent graduates of the School of Fine Art, History of Art and Cultural Studies and 

School of Design at the University of Leeds.

The judging panel comprises Professor Alison Fell (Director of the Leeds Arts and 

Humanities Research Institute), Jane Bhoyroo (Producer, Yorkshire Sculpture 

International) and Helen Watson (Director, The Tetley – maternity leave).

The online exhibition will launch on 3 August and can be viewed at:

artsandculture.google.com/partner/leeds-university-library-galleries.

fuam.leeds.ac.uk.
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A Home and a Husband 

The first piece from Tracy Satchwill’s artist residency at North Lincolnshire Museums 

can now be viewed in the museum and online. ‘A Home and a Husband’ is a collage 

animation which explores the role of a housewife, through a feminist perspective, 

during the late Victorian and Edwardian eras. 

Tracy took inspiration from the museum’s Ironstone Cottage where visitors can now 

view the film. The animation uses the artefacts and archival materials of the museum 

as well as found objects.

Watch the film at: www.youtube.com/watch?v=qoPhcgjsT0M.

And read more about the project at:

humbermuseums.com/stores/a-home-and-a-husband.

3D Museum Tour

North Lincolnshire Museum has been 3D scanned so you can now visit the museum 

virtually.

Experience the scan by Bee3D here.

 Your Wellbeing
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Share Your Resources!

During this time it is more important than ever that you focus on your own wellbeing! 

Each week we will look at ways to support you.  

If you come across resources that help you and would like to share with 

others, please send them to Liz Denton liz.denton@ymt.org.uk.

DIY Art – Home Creativity Kits

DIY Art is a new free series of activity packs specially designed by artists, inviting you 

to get creative at home. The instructional creativity kits give insight into an artist's 

practice, showing how you can use their processes and techniques to create your own 

unique artwork.

Keep an eye out as Edinburgh Art Festival release more activities over the 

coming weeks.

www.edinburghartfestival.com/about/learning-and-engagement

Funding Opportunities

Arts Council National Lottery Project Grants

Arts Council England have issued the following statement:

'On 22 July we'll be open again for applications, with a budget of £59.8 million 

available until April 2021. After a brief closure of the fund in the immediate aftermath 

of the Covid-19 crisis, we are pleased to say that National Lottery Project Grants will 

be back later in July.

We're making improvements to make the fund more responsive to the needs of 

smaller independent organisations and individual practitioners during Covid-19. We 

have prioritised reopening this programme to help fund independent organisations, 

creative practitioners and freelancers as quickly as possible. We'll publish updated 

guidance for the programme by mid-July'. 

Find out more at: www.artscouncil.org.uk/projectgrants.

NLHF Heritage Emergency Fund

**Deadline: 12 noon on 31 July**
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Eligible costs now include: 

• Costs associated with reopening safely and in line with Government guidance 

• Stabilising your organisation

• Preparing for recovery, including strategic reviews of business models, 

operating plans and business plans, and investment to enable digital delivery of 

services. 

Grants of £3,000-£50,000 and £50,000-£250,000 are available and NLHF will be 

announcing further funding opportunities shortly.

For more information go to: www.heritagefund.org.uk/funding/heritage-

emergency-fund.

MDY Small Development Grant Scheme -
Paused Due to Popular Demand

Who knew that sticky tape and sanitiser would be so popular?

We responded to demand, created 'Escaping Lockdown' grants and the money has 

now liberated many miles of social distancing signage, contactless ticketing systems 

and hand sanitiser into your museums. So much so, we rattled the budget tin and 

found coppers left at the bottom.

So, our Small Development Grant scheme and the Escaping Lockdown Grants are now 

paused. 

We are searching behind our sofa cushions to find some more money. Any partial 

applications will be kept warm and dry to be completed at a later date. If we are able 

to reallocate some money then we will reopen the scheme.   

Your Development

GEM One to One Mentoring Programme

Application deadline extended to 7 August

All GEM members are encouraged to apply, no matter experience level or current 

employment situation. Take the time to grow and reflect with support from our ace 

team of volunteer mentors.

Not a member yet? Mentoring is only one of many benefits open to members.

Visit our website to find out more about membership and mentoring: 

gem.org.uk/our-work/one-to-one.
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Collectors' and Curators' Curios

A Curious Royal Find 

My wife’s long-deceased uncle was a slightly obsessive private collector of Stuart 

historical material.

One of his most curious finds was as a result of being approached by a provincial 

dealer who had an old jewel in which he might be interested. The dealer told him that 

he had an interesting locket which claimed to be from someone called 'Reenie Scosha' 

but that he did not know much more about it.  

Indeed, as it turned out, it was an important find that the uncle probably obtained at a 

reasonable price. His connoisseur’s eye recognised what it was an important piece of 

jewellery which contained a lock of hair from Mary Queen of Scots (French 'Marie reine 

d'Écosse'). He added it to his extensive collection of material associated with this ill-

fated monarch.

Do you have any similar stories about museum or other collecting which you 

would like to share with colleagues through the Enewsletter? If so, drop me a 

line at Dieter.Hopkin@ymt.co.uk.

And Relax...!

We all need an opportunity to smile, at this time, or a chance to share great ideas to 

help us …relax!  

Lily is encouraging you all to send her any great resources or tips that are 

helping you, email: lily.wilks@ymt.org.uk.

Lily Recommends...

• I often relax by making jewellery. I have no words for this video of a bangle 

being made. I found it mesmerising! 

www.facebook.com/ZacSmithFitness/videos/293478285205577/?

vh=e&extid=Zf3UjvKaqv2zAqhN&d=n

• I absolutely love Red Pandas, they are my favourite. Why? Watch this Chester 

Zoo video and find out! It is only 25 seconds but packed full of adorableness.

youtu.be/2fKmMfJN7e4
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Alan’s Ornithology:
Lockdown Excitement; Big Birds Overhead

The most amazing sight of this strange 

year for me was when a white tailed eagle 

flew over my suburban garden. It caused 

quite a commotion amongst the local 

jackdaws and crows as it flew over on its 

two metre wings. Early in lockdown young 

white tailed eagles that are part of a 

reintroduction programme on  the Isle of 

Wight decided to have a look round the 

country and flew north as far as North 

Yorkshire. You can see where they went in 

this blog post thanks to satellite tracking:

www.forestryengland.uk/blog/white-

tailed-eagle-project-may-update

Photo credit: Helen Llewelyn

In the last few weeks there has been another even larger young bird of prey visiting 

the south of our region - a lammergeier or bearded vulture. Keep an eye open if you 

are in the Sheffield area. 

www.birdguides.com/articles/tracking-down-the-peak-district-lammergeier. 

Previously...

In case you missed it...

Just in case you missed them first time round, we're listing below snippets of some of 

the articles published in previous ebulletins that we think you might still find useful:

Reopening Resources:

• Audience Agency 'Bounce Forward' Events
• www.theaudienceagency.org/bounce-forwards-events.

• 'Don’t Forget the Toilets' Webinar 
youtu.be/zqyufcsJhyk.

• Museum Reopening Guidance:

• National Museum Directors’ Council (NMDC) good practice guide on reopening 

Museums.

www.nationalmuseums.org.uk/coronavirus-update/nmdc-good-
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practice-guidelines-opening-museums.

• AIM and Museum Development Network 'Reopening Checklist'

www.aim-museums.co.uk/museum-reopening-guidance-checklist.  

• Visit Britain consumer mark, ‘We’re Good To Go’.

www.visitbritain.org/business-advice/were-good-go-industry-

standard.

• Reopening Toolkit from South East Museum Development
southeastmuseums.org/resource-library/advice-on-reopening-

museums-reopening-museums-toolkit.

• Timed Ticketing - Quick Guide
Download a PDF copy of the guide.

Other Previous Articles:

• Action for Happiness Coping Calendars
www.actionforhappiness.org/coping-calendar.

• Caring for Collections in Lockdown
www.aim-museums.co.uk/conservation-care-collections.

• Conservation Webinars (July)
www.lincolnconservation.co.uk/training/online-webinars-2020

• Coronavirus Business Support Finder Tool
www.gov.uk/business-coronavirus-support-finder.

• Environmental Impact Webinars (July)
mailchi.mp/juliesbicycle/arts-council-reporting-webinars-summer-

2020.

• Financial Difficulties Toolkit
www.artscouncil.org.uk/publication/managing-financial-difficulties-

guide-and-toolkit.

• Governance for Charities in Times of Crisis -
a Guide for Trustees
southwestmuseums.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/A-Guide-

for-Trustees-in-Times-of-Crisis-COVID-19.pdf.

• Government Guidance on Mental Health and Wellbeing
During COVID-19 Crisis
www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-for-the-

public-on-mental-health-and-wellbeing.

• Homeworking Health Check Advice Sheets
Dealing with eye strain and headaches whilst working from home 

during self-isolation.
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Helping you prevent aches and pains when working from home

• IPR and Volunteers - NEW MDY Advice Sheets Published
www.museumdevelopmentyorkshire.org.uk/2020/05/14/new-ipr-

guidance-sheets-published.

• Let's Talk Loneliness Campaign
letstalkloneliness.co.uk.

• MDY Bid Writing Support for Non-NPO Museums
Expression of interest form.

• Mental Health - Directory of Online Courses
www.futurelearn.com/courses/collections/support-mental-health-in-

lockdown

• Mindfulness Videos from Hull Culture and Leisure
www.youtube.com/channel/UC8om6PwrzNzMhJth4WO2NAQ

• Museum Detox - network for museum and heritage workers 
who identify as of colour
www.museumdetox.org.

• Museum Wellness Network:
supporting staff wellbeing post-lockdown:
www.museumsassociation.org/museum-practice/08062020-

supporting-museum-workforce-wellbeing-post-lockdown.

Contacts

The Museum Development Yorkshire Team

Michael Turnpenny
Head of Museum Development
Email: michael.turnpenny@ymt.org.uk
Tel: 07917 220227

Alan Bentley
Museum Development Officer (West Yorkshire, Harrogate and Craven)
Email: alan.bentley@ymt.org.uk
Tel: 07595 609782    

Liz Denton
Museum Development Officer (East Riding of Yorkshire and Northern Lincolnshire)
Email:  liz.denton@ymt.org.uk
Tel: 07785 458220

Dieter Hopkin
Museum Development Officer (Moors and Coast, Dales and York)
Email:  dieter.hopkin@ymt.org.uk
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Tel: 07970 977217

Joanne Bartholomew
Museum Development Officer
Email: Joanne.Bartholomew@ymt.org.uk
Tel: 07730 642919

Helen Thornton
Regional Accreditation Advisor (Yorkshire)
Email: accreditation@ymt.org.uk

Lily Wilks
Museum Development Yorkshire Intern
Email: MDYOffice@ymt.org.uk
Tel: 07544 394541

Ali Glew
MDY Ebulletin Editor
Email: mdy-bulletin@ymt.org.uk
Tel: 0773 258 5959

If you have any comments about this e-bulletin or would like to contribute

a news item, event or job vacancy, please email:  mdy-bulletin@ymt.org.uk.

Visit the MDY website at: www.museumdevelopmentyorkshire.org.uk

Copyright © 2020 Museum Development Yorkshire, All rights reserved.
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